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1 Standardization of Small Generator 
Interconnection Agreements and Procedures, Order 
No. 2006, FERC Stats. & Regs. ¶ 31,180, order on 
reh’g, Order No. 2006–A, FERC Stats. & Regs. 
¶ 31,196 (2005) , order on reh’g, Order No. 2006– 
B, FERC Stats. & Regs. ¶ 31,221 (2006). 

the Commission’s Rules of Practice and 
Procedure (18 CFR 385.211, 385.214). 
Protests will be considered by the 
Commission in determining the 
appropriate action to be taken, but will 
not serve to make protestants parties to 
the proceeding. Any person wishing to 
become a party must file a notice of 
intervention or motion to intervene, as 
appropriate. Such notices, motions, or 
protests must be filed on or before the 
comment date. On or before the 
comment date, it is not necessary to 
serve motions to intervene or protests 
on persons other than the Applicant 

The Commission encourages 
electronic submission of protests and 
interventions in lieu of paper using the 
‘‘eFiling’’ link at http://www.ferc.gov. 
Persons unable to file electronically 
should submit an original and 14 copies 
of the protest or intervention to the 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission, 
888 First Street NE., Washington, DC 
20426. 

This filing is accessible on-line at 
http://www.ferc.gov, using the 
‘‘eLibrary’’ link and is available for 
review in the Commission’s Public 
Reference Room in Washington, DC. 
There is an ‘‘eSubscription’’ link on the 
Web site that enables subscribers to 
receive email notification when a 
document is added to a subscribed 
docket(s). For assistance with any FERC 
Online service, please email 
FERCOnlineSupport@ferc.gov, or call 
(866) 208–3676 (toll free). For TTY, call 
(202) 502–8659. 

Comment Date: 5 p.m. Eastern Time 
on March 16, 2012. 

Dated: February 28, 2012. 
Kimberly D. Bose, 
Secretary. 
[FR Doc. 2012–5232 Filed 3–2–12; 8:45 am] 
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[Docket No. RM12–10–000] 

Solar Energy Industries Association: 
Notice of Petition for Rulemaking 

Take notice that on February 16, 2012, 
Solar Energy Industries Association, 
pursuant to sections 205 and 206 of the 
Federal Power Act, 16 U.S.C. 824d and 
824e and Rule 207 of the Federal Energy 
Regulatory Commission’s (Commission) 
Rules of Practice and Procedure 18 CFR 
385.207, filed a petition requesting that 
the Commission initiate a rulemaking to 
update its small generator 

interconnection rules and procedures 1 
for solar electric generation. 

Any person desiring to intervene or to 
protest this filing must file in 
accordance with Rules 211 and 214 of 
the Commission’s Rules of Practice and 
Procedure (18 CFR 385.211, 385.214). 
Protests will be considered by the 
Commission in determining the 
appropriate action to be taken, but will 
not serve to make protestants parties to 
the proceeding. Any person wishing to 
become a party must file a notice of 
intervention or motion to intervene, as 
appropriate. Such notices, motions, or 
protests must be filed on or before the 
comment date. On or before the 
comment date, it is not necessary to 
serve motions to intervene or protests 
on persons other than the Applicant. 

The Commission encourages 
electronic submission of protests and 
interventions in lieu of paper using the 
‘‘eFiling’’ link at http://www.ferc.gov. 
Persons unable to file electronically 
should submit an original and 14 copies 
of the protest or intervention to the 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission, 
888 First Street NE., Washington, DC 
20426. 

This filing is accessible on-line at 
http://www.ferc.gov, using the 
‘‘eLibrary’’ link and is available for 
review in the Commission’s Public 
Reference Room in Washington, DC. 
There is an ‘‘eSubscription’’ link on the 
Web site that enables subscribers to 
receive email notification when a 
document is added to a subscribed 
docket(s). For assistance with any FERC 
Online service, please email 
FERCOnlineSupport@ferc.gov, or call 
(866) 208–3676 (toll free). For TTY, call 
(202) 502–8659. 

Comment Date: 5 p.m. Eastern Time 
on March 27, 2012. 

Dated: February 28, 2012. 

Kimberly D. Bose, 
Secretary. 
[FR Doc. 2012–5230 Filed 3–2–12; 8:45 am] 
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Dominion Transmission, Inc.; Notice of 
Request Under Blanket Authorization 

Take notice that on February 17, 2012, 
Dominion Transmission, Inc. 
(Dominion), 701 East Cary Street, 
Richmond, Virginia 23219 filed in 
Docket No. CP12–71–000, a prior notice 
request pursuant to sections 157.205 
and 157.216 of the Commission’s 
regulations under the Natural Gas Act 
(NGA). Dominion seeks authorization to 
abandon by removal its XS–3029 
Measurement and Regulation Station 
(XS–3029) in Marshall County, West 
Virginia. Dominion proposes to perform 
these activities under its blanket 
certificate issued in Docket No. CP82– 
537–000 [21 FERC ¶ 62,172 (1982)], all 
as more fully set forth in the application 
which is on file with the Commission 
and open to public inspection. 

In 2011, the West Virginia Division of 
Highways consulted with Dominion 
regarding a road widening project on 
State Route 2 in the vicinity of XS–3029. 
Dominion determined that XS–3029 is 
within the proposed area designated to 
be excavated for the project. Dominion 
states that the facility has not been used 
to provide any transportation in the 
previous one-year period and Dominion 
seeks to abandon the facility by removal 
in advance of the project. 

The filing may be viewed on the web 
at http://www.ferc.gov using the 
‘‘eLibrary’’ link. Enter the docket 
number excluding the last three digits in 
the docket number field to access the 
document. For assistance, contact FERC 
at FERCOnlineSupport@ferc.gov or call 
toll-free, (886) 208–3676 or TYY, (202) 
502–8659. 

Any questions regarding this 
application should be directed to Brad 
Knisley, Regulatory and Certificates 
Analyst III, Dominion Transmission, 
Inc., 701 East Cary Street, Richmond, 
VA 23219, or by calling (804) 771–4412 
(telephone) or (804) 771–4804 (fax), 
Brad.A.Knisley@dom.com. 

Any person or the Commission’s Staff 
may, within 60 days after the issuance 
of the instant notice by the Commission, 
file pursuant to Rule 214 of the 
Commission’s Procedural Rules (18 CFR 
385.214) a motion to intervene or notice 
of intervention and, pursuant to section 
157.205 of the Commission’s 
Regulations under the NGA (18 CFR 
157.205) a protest to the request. If no 
protest is filed within the time allowed 
therefore, the proposed activity shall be 
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